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Chair Luke, Vice-Chair Nishimoto and members of the Committee.  My name is Richard 
Wainscoat and I am here today to submit this testimony in my capacity as Chair of the Starlight 
Reserve Committee.  The members of the Starlight Reserve Committee strongly support the 
continuation of the Starlight Reserve Committee. 
 
The Starlight Reserve Committee is composed of representatives of the major stakeholders 
concerned with preservation of dark night skies in Hawaii.  The committee brings together 
representatives from the state, the counties and the public, and is a valuable forum for 
exchanging information regarding nighttime lighting. 
 
The Starlight Reserve Committee was originally created for two years, and has been extended 
twice, each time for an additional two years, by the Legislature.  At its last meeting, the 
committee discussed its future, and unanimously recommended that the committee be extended.  
The committee felt that the major issues that it discusses, which include energy preservation, 
endangered species, astronomy, public safety and quality of life, are long-term issues.  Because 
these are long-term issues, the committee believes that elimination of the sunset of the committee 
is more appropriate than simply extending the committee for two more years. 
 
Lighting is presently undergoing a major transformation.  There is a widespread change from 
traditional forms of lighting, such as incandescent, fluorescent, and high intensity discharge 
lamps to solid state lighting (light emitting diodes, or LEDs).  LEDs offer lower maintenance 
costs and energy savings.  It is particularly important that the starlight reserve committee 
continues to meet and provide advice during this transition period. 
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It is clear that the Starlight Reserve Committee still has much work to do.  The work that the 
committee is doing is very important for the future of astronomy in Hawaii, for energy 
conservation, for endangered species protection and for public safety at night. 
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RELATING TO STARLIGHT RESERVE. 
  
Chair Luke, Vice Chair Nishimoto, and Members of the Committee.     

The Department of Business, Economic Development and Tourism supports the intent 

of this bill to extend the term of operation of the Starlight Reserve advisory committee.  

The Starlight Reserve committee was originally established to develop and help 

implement a statewide strategy to reduce nighttime light pollution, or “skyglow,” which in turn 

will help preserve Hawaii’s dark skies for astronomy, protect endangered species, improve 

human health, and reduce nighttime energy consumption.  Achieving this goal will require 

ongoing and coordinated efforts by the institutions represented on the Starlight Reserve 

committee as strategies to reduce nighttime skyglow are implemented by county, state, federal, 

and private sector institutions statewide.  As such, we believe the life of this committee should be 

extended to help sustain the Starlight Reserve initiative. 

We support this measure provided that its passage does not replace or adversely impact 

priorities indicated in our Executive Budget. 

Thank you for the opportunity to testify on this bill. 
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The Office of Hawaiian Affairs (OHA) SUPPORTS SB1157 SD2 HD1, which allows 
the Starlight Reserve Advisory Committee to continue its work in defending the night sky, 
and helping Hawai‘i’s residents maintain a traditional and cultural connection to the stars.  

 
The night sky is an important instrument for Native Hawaiians.  In Hawaiian 

culture, stars, planets and the moon predict weather conditions, foretell events in the form 
of hō‘ailona, or omens, and serve as calendar and land markers.  The night sky instructs 
farmers what to plant, fishers what to catch, and open-ocean navigators where to go.  As 
Native Hawaiians continue to reconnect and revive ancient traditions, the integrity of the 
night sky becomes more and more significant.  

 
Light pollution, particularly in heavily developed areas, has limited the ability of 

Native Hawaiians to learn about the night sky and use it as their ancestors once did. 
Moreover, artificial light represents a major threat to some seabirds, which also hold both 
cultural and ecological significance.  For example, bright lights at night can blind and 
disorient Newell’s Shearwater fledglings, resulting in many of these young birds being hit 
by cars or preyed on by cats and dogs.  

 
Extending the existence of the Starlight Reserve Advisory Committee will allow it to 

continue its work in developing and implementing the statewide starlight reserve strategy 
contemplated in Act 161 (Reg. Sess. 2009), and defend an important part of the cultural 
landscape for Native Hawaiians, as well as protect our culturally and ecologically 
significant seabird species.  

 
Accordingly, OHA urges the Committee to PASS SB1157 SD2 HD1.  Mahalo nui 

for the opportunity to testify on this measure. 
 

OFFICE OF HAWAIIAN AFFAIRS



 

WRITTEN TESTIMONY ONLY 
Submitted to the  

House Committee on Finance 
Tuesday, April 7, 2015 at 2:30 pm 

By 
Robert Bley-Vroman, Chancellor 

And 
Richard J. Wainscoat, Astronomer 

Institute for Astronomy 
University of Hawai‘i at Mānoa 

 
 
SB 1157 SD2 HD1 – RELATING TO STARLIGHT RESERVE 
 
Chair Luke, Vice Chair Nishimoto, and members of the Committee: 
 
My name is Richard Wainscoat and I submit this testimony in my capacity as an 
astronomer at the University of Hawaiʻi, and as a member of Commission 50 of the 
International Astronomical Union.  I strongly support the continuation of the Starlight 
Reserve Committee. 
 
Mauna Kea on the island of Hawaiʻi, and Haleakalā on the island of Maui, are two of the 
best astronomy sites in the world.  Dark night skies are essential for these observatories 
to continue to operate.  However, increasing urban lighting is threatening the dark night 
skies over these observatories.  Light pollution extends well beyond county boundaries; 
lights from O‘ahu have a major and growing impact on Haleakalā.  Statewide legislation 
is needed to protect the observatories.  The economic impact of astronomy in Hawaiʻi is 
between $150 and $200 million per year. 
 
The Starlight Reserve Committee was established by the 2009 legislature to address 
light pollution issues at a statewide level.  Astronomers are not the only people affected 
by light pollution.  Light pollution affects many endangered species across Hawaiʻi, 
including birds and turtles.  It produces enormous energy waste.  Poorly designed 
lighting compromises safety. 
 
Act 161 asked the Starlight Reserve Committee to assist DBEDT to develop legislation 
to implement a statewide intelligent lighting and light pollution law that takes into 
consideration the following: 
 

1. Develop rules regulating the requirements of outdoor lighting to guarantee the 
protection of night sky quality; 

2. Incorporate measures to conserve energy and promote responsible outdoor night 
lighting; 
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3. Develop standards for intelligent lighting design in architecture, urban planning, 
engineering, and infrastructure development; 

4. Strengthen statewide commitment to preserving the night sky by adopting 
intelligent lighting in the public sector; 

5. Promote labeling to recognize intelligent lighting fixtures and products; 
6. Develop alliances with both public and private entities primarily responsible for 

outdoor night lighting; 
7. Develop measures to avoid obtrusive light and improve the quality of life of local 

populations; and 
8. Educate local residents about existing solutions, as well as the environmental, 

personal, and energy-savings benefits that intelligent lighting entails. 
 
Act 287 of the 2012 State Legislature added new requirements for state lighting in a 
manner recommended by the Starlight Reserve Committee.  The requirements of this 
act become effective July 1, 2014.  In order to eliminate cost, the changes in lighting 
mandated by the Act will occur over long time periods of time, as fixtures become old 
and need to be replaced.  There is a corresponding need for the Starlight Reserve 
Committee to continue well into the future to monitor changes and improvements in light 
pollution as this Act takes effect. 
 
Furthermore, many of the motivations for creating the Starlight Reserve Committee, 
including protection of astronomy, energy savings, and protection of endangered 
species are long term endeavors. 
 
It is clear that the Starlight Reserve Committee still has much work to do.  The work that 
the committee is doing is very important for the future of astronomy in Hawaiʻi and at the 
University of Hawaiʻi. 
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The Department of Transportation (DOT) supports the intent of this bill to extend the 
Starlight Reserve Advisory Committee. 
 
The DOT finds its membership on the committee useful to maintain and ensure 
transportation safety and security are prioritized and that recommendations by the 
committee are thoughtful and economically feasible while protecting dark skies. 
 
Thank you for the opportunity to provide testimony. 
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From: mailinglist@capitol.hawaii.gov
Sent: Monday, April 06, 2015 7:29 PM
To: FINTestimony
Cc: darakawa@lurf.org
Subject: Submitted testimony for SB1157 on Apr 7, 2015 14:30PM

SB1157
Submitted on: 4/6/2015
Testimony for FIN on Apr 7, 2015 14:30PM in Conference Room 308

Submitted By Organization Testifier Position Present at Hearing

David Z. Arakawa Land Use Research
Foundation of Hawaii Comments Only No

Comments: The Land Use Research Foundation of Hawaii provides the following COMMENTS and
PROPOSED AMENDMENTS in support of the intent of SB 1157, SD2,HD1, relating to STARLIGHT
RESERVE; which extends the existence of the Starlight Reserve Advisory Committee until June 30,
2021; Amends the Office of Hawaiian Affairs' representative on the committee; and Requires the
Starlight Reserve Advisory Committee to report to the Legislature prior to the regular sessions of
2017 and 2019. (SB 1157, SD2, HD1) LURF supports the addition of OHA as a member of the
Committee. HOWEVER, the Committee still lacks the membership and input of MAJOR
"STAKEHOLDERS" that could collaborate or otherwise provide valuable input regarding matters
being reviewed by the Committee. These Stakeholders include, but are not limited to the tourism
industry, business, agriculture, building and construction industry (which often takes place at night),
architects and engineers, major land owners/developers, and the military. LURF's PROPOSED
AMENDMENT: Given the above, LURF would respectfully recommend that this measure be
AMENDED TO ADD NEW COMMITTEE MEMBERS WHICH REPRESENT THE MAJOR
STAKEGOLDERS WHO WILL BE AFFECTED by the decisions of the Committee, including, but not
limited to, members from the tourism industry, business, agriculture, architects and engineers, the
building and construction industry, major land owners/developers, and the military.

Please note that testimony submitted less than 24 hours prior to the hearing, improperly identified, or
directed to the incorrect office, may not be posted online or distributed to the committee prior to the
convening of the public hearing.

Do not reply to this email. This inbox is not monitored. For assistance please email
webmaster@capitol.hawaii.gov
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